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Other safeguards implementation issues: Implementation of the NPT Safeguards Agreement in the Islamic Republic of Iran

Chairperson,

We wish to associate ourselves with the statement made on behalf of the NAM on this agenda item.

My delegation wishes to thank the Director General and the Deputy Director General for Safeguards for the verbal reports on recent developments regarding the implementation of NPT safeguards in the Islamic Republic of Iran and support their ongoing efforts.

South Africa welcomes the continued co-operation extended by Iran to the Agency, including the facilitation of Agency access to nuclear material and facilities.  We have noted the progress that has been made in terms of issues pertaining to the origin of the HEU and LEU contamination and the centrifuge programme.

Chairperson,

In terms of confidence-building measures, we again wish to emphasise the importance of differentiating between the legal obligations of the Islamic Republic of Iran and the confidence building measures that it has voluntarily undertaken, without in any way negating the importance of such measures to remove concerns.  South Africa has always held the view that States have the responsibility of building confidence with the international community so as to remove any legitimate concerns about nuclear weapons proliferation.  This requires transparency and full co-operation with the Agency.

With regard to the continued verification of Iranís decision to suspend its enrichment related activities, we are pleased to note that no activities inconsistent with Iranís voluntary decision have been reported.

We welcome and place great importance on the continued discussions on a broad range of issues between the EU3 and Iran, which we hope will bear positive results.  We thank the EU3 for its report to the Board.  South Africa supports their efforts and will work with all parties to ensure that we shall be able to resolve all outstanding matters through interactive diplomacy so as to avoid confrontation.

We would encourage Iran to continue its full and proactive co-operation with the Agency to finalise all outstanding issues, including clarifying those matters contained in the verbal reports provided by the Agency to the Board.

I thank you.
